Canyon Lake Forest POA – October 15, 2020 Meeting Minutes (Covid-19 Protocols followed)

Board Members Attending – Bonnie Taylor, Amy Bonorden, Monica Orms, Deon Royster, Melissa Gonzales
Board Members Absent - Ruben Robledo
Members Attending – 8

Motion to call meeting to order made by Amy Bonorden at 7:00 pm.  Motion was seconded and passed.
September Meeting Minutes were made available at meeting and were also posted on-line for review.  Minutes were approved as issued by Amy Bonorden.

Reports given by Board of Directors and Actions presented for vote:
Melissa Gonzales (Pool and Clubhouse) - A second port has been purchased for making the electronic pool cards.  We are in the process of obtaining bids for playground repairs and shade structures to put over existing benches at the pool.  We are also getting one more bid on the clubhouse leaking and trim work as well as replacing the A/C units.  Hopefully, we will have these projects completed by Spring.  There was also some discussion about reopening the clubhouse to the exercise classes again.  Amy Bonorden was going to reach out to the instructors for feedback.
Deon Royster (Building and Compliance) – Motion was made to approved a new build at 1247 Bonnyview                       and an addition at 1183 Springwater.  Motion was seconded and passed.  A complaint was made about a neighbor’s fence, specifically the materials used, and they were going to be referred to Comal County.
Monica Orms (Treasurer) - Copies of the Statement of Financial Position and Financial Performance were provided for the members.  These statements were reviewed.  We currently are at 77% in paid dues.  Discussion was brought up about establishing a Capital Reserve Account for future largescale expenditures such as resurfacing the pool.  We are currently in a financial position to be able to do this.  A motion was made to put $20,000 into a Capital Reserve Account.  Motion was seconded and passed.  
New Business:  
None
Old/Other Business:
Bonnie Taylor (VP) – The Fall clean-up campaign is this Saturday, October 17th from 9:00 to 12:00.  We will meet at the clubhouse. Trash bags, trash grabbers, reflective vests, water and lunch will be provided.  
Everyone was reminded that there will not be another meeting until January 15th, 2021 because of Thanksgiving and Christmas. 
Meeting Adjourned: 7:41 pm

                                                                                   
                                                                                                                         
